
  J A N U A R Y ,  2 0 2 5  W I N T E R  

St. Vrain Sanitation 
District Responsibility 

BOARD OF  
DIRECTORS: 

 
DAN MARCH 
PRESIDENT 
 
JOSH COOK 
VICE– PRESIDENT 
 
RYAN FREEMAN 
TREASURER 
 
GLEN LAVANCHY 
SECRETARY 
 
KEVIN FEELEY 
DIRECTOR 

 

 

P A G E  1  

   Paying your sewer bill for an entire year in advance offers several advantages. By 

prepaying, you save time by avoiding quarterly payments and ensure you never miss a 
deadline, which can save you from late fees and added penalties.  
 
Additionally, prepayment helps the district manage its cash 
flow more effectively,  
enabling us to maintain and  
improve infrastructure and  
services that benefit the  
entire community.  

                             

   "Flush Away Hassle: The Perks of Prepaying Your Sewer Bill!" 

 In this Issue:  

 PREPAY SEWER BILL 

 CHRIS’S CORNER 

 UPCOMING ELECTION 

 

 

  District  Calendar:  

 JANUARY 1ST  
NEW YEARS DAY (CLOSED) 

 JANUARY 20TH MARTIN  
LUTTHER KING DAY  
(CLOSED) 

 FEBRUARY 17 PRESIDENTS 
DAY (CLOSED) 
 

 

Avoid fee’s drop a check off at 
our convenient 24/7 drop box. 

 

                                         Time has a way of slipping by faster than we expect, and each new                            
                                   year offers a chance to reflect on our progress and renew our 
commitment to serving our community’s wastewater needs. As we welcome 2025,  
we are reminded of our privilege and responsibility in providing high-quality service, 
always seeking new, more efficient ways to improve. Our focus remains on  
innovation, reliability, and stewardship, ensuring that our district continues to flourish 
in the years ahead. 
 
Over the past few months, we began work on a new Strategic Plan, which is now 
nearing completion and will guide the district in the right direction. We are also  
looking forward to moving into our new building in Frederick, Colorado, later this 
year, a facility that will help us accommodate our growing in-house maintenance 
team under the leadership of our soon-to-be-hired Collection System Superintendent. 
At the same time, we’re excited to be reviewing plans for commercial and residential  
development projects that promise to expand our operations further. 
 
We wish everyone a positive and prosperous start to 2025. If you ever need assistance 
with anything on the wastewater side, please remember we’re here to help and are 
grateful for the opportunity to serve you. 
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REUSABLE LIDS 
The District offers free  

reusable can lids for the 

collection of cooking 

oils and grease that 

could otherwise cause  

a clog in your sewer 

pipes.  The lids snap 

onto any of three  

common sizes of tin 

cans forming an air-

tight seal.  Fill the can 

with used oil/grease, 

then when solidified 

scrape waste into trash 

BOARD MEETS 3:30 PM 
3RD THURSDAY OF 

EACH MONTH, UNLESS 
OTHERWISE POSTED. 

“Our mission is to protect public health by 
providing high-quality water reclamation 

through collection and treatment.” 

 
               "Keep Medications Out of the Drain!" 

CONTACT US 
 
303.682.4693  
Customer Serv. 
 
303.776.9570 Main 
303.776.4639 Plant 
www.stvrainsdco.gov 
 
Administration Building:              
11307 Business Park  Circle 
Firestone, Colorado 80504 
 
Treatment Plant: 
6501 County Road 26 
Longmont, Colorado 80504 

Proper Disposal of Medications 
Do you have outdated or unused medications at home?  
Flushing them down the toilet might seem convenient, but it 
poses risks to water quality and the environment. Wastewater 
treatment plants cannot remove pharmaceuticals, which can 
lead to contamination that affects wildlife and potentially 
public health. 

Safe Disposal Options 
Instead of flushing, use secure medication drop-off programs 
or participate in the U.S. Drug Enforcement Administration’s Take Back events. These 
initiatives ensure that  
unused medications are safely incinerated, protecting your family and the environment. 
Check for local drop-off locations available year-round for added convenience. 

Handling Mercury-Containing Items 
If you have a mercury thermometer or other mercury-containing devices at home, they 
can pose health and environmental hazards if broken. Look for safe disposal options, 
including mercury thermometer exchange programs that provide a free digital  
thermometer in return. 

Your Role in Protecting the Environment 

By properly disposing of medications and mercury-containing devices, you can help  

safeguard water quality and public health. For more information on safe disposal  

programs and environmental protection efforts, contact St. Vrain Sanitation District  

at 303-776-9570. 

There will be a regular District election on May 6, 2025.   
We are currently in search of a minimum of two applicants for 
Board Director positions.  To be eligible to run, a candidate must 
meet the following criteria: 
 
        Be registered to vote in Colorado; AND 
 Reside within the District; or  
 Be a property owner, or a spouse or civil union partner  

of a property owner within the District. 
 

If you are interested in running, please submit a Self- Nomination and Acceptance  
Form to Heidi Hurtado, Designated Election Official at the District office by close of  
business on February 28, 2025. 

 

Upcoming Election:  May 6, 2025 

http://www.stsan.com/

